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Well here we are its December and I 
am well under way with my first 
building project, the foam USS 
Enterprise D. For those who attended 
the November meeting you saw the 
early stages of  attaching the paper 
skins. Since the meeting I have 
finished the skins on both sides of  the 
primary and secondary hulls.  Next 
will be the saucer section and the 
nacelles. I am striving to have all the 
major section completed and skins 
attached for the December meeting.  I 
do have a few spots in the skins where 
I had to make relief  cuts and now 
there are small gaps. I have a couple 
options to resolve these gaps: 1) I have 
a few pieces of  the skins that I think 
are extra of  the base color to fill in 
the gaps, or 2) I can try my hand at 
t h e a i r b r u s h u s i n g t h e n e w 
compressor I bought on Black Friday 
weekend.
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ATTENTION: December Club Meeting 
Douglas Avenue to the Lee’s Summit Airport is still blocked at 
Colbern Road and will be blocked for several months for new 
construction. This means you will need to use Lee’s Summit 

Road to get to the Airport.

 

2016 Membership 
stands at 

21

Your 2015 Officers 
Craig White, President 
kcrcpilot@gmail.com 

Duane Hulen, Vice-Pres. 
 516-4526 
drhulen@sbcglobal.net 

Tom Safley, Treasurer 
(816) 220-0749 
tomsharsafley@sbcglobal.net 

John Midgorden, Secretary 
(816) 769-2199 
jomidgorden@me.com 

Your Board Members 
Susan Calvin 
(816) 478-8330 
Scalvin47@earthlink.net 

Gary Fisher 
(816)  413-7655 
garyfisher@earthlink.net 

Fleming Park Liaison  
 & AMA District VI 
Representative 

Jim Cianciolo 
 645-3558 
kcrcpilot@comcast.net 

Newsletter editor 
John Midgorden 
(816) 769-2199 
jomidgorden@me.com

Are your planes ready for the Icicle Fun Fly on January 1?  I 
plan on putting the skis on the Alpha 60 and hope we have 
some snow on the runway. I want everyone to plan on bringing 
a plane and some chili and lets kick off  the New Year with the 
best Icicle Fun Fly ever. I am asking our members to reach out 
to the members in the other Jackson County clubs and invite 
them to the Icicle Fun fly.  See you all on January 1st. 
Also in January is the Members Appreciation Dinner (January 
23rd), this year I have arranged the program (for the members 
that attended the November meeting you already know what 
the program is), but for those that did not make the meeting 
plan on attending the dinner, I think you will be pleased with 
this year program.  
Fly often and fly safe! 
	 	 Craig White 
	 	 President

KCRC 2016 Schedule of  Events 
January 1	 Icicle Fun Fly at the Field	  
January 23	 Appreciation Dinner 
February 6	 Swap-N-Shop at the John Knox Pavilion 
July 23	 3-D Poker Fun Fly 
August 13	 National Model Aviation Day 
September 10	 Warbird Fun Fly 

Duane Hulen is also working on a date for a Quickie Race 

Club Meetings are held monthly on the 3rd Wednesday at the 
EAA Hanger at the Lee’s Summit Airport. From May through 
August Club Meetings will be held at the flying field.
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The November 18th KCRC club meeting, held in the 
EAA Hanger at the Lee’s Summit Airport, was called 
to order by President Craig White at 7:00 P.M.  The 
other officers present were Treasurer Tom Safley, 
Vice-President Duane Hulen and Secretary John 
Midgorden. There were thirty members present, 
including new member James Sineath. 
OFFICER REPORTS 
President 
New member James Sineath introduced himself  and 
shared his long absence from modeling and his 
renewed interest, thanks to Darwin Ulledahl. 
Craig also asked for a motion to approve the minutes 
of  the October meeting, Motion accepted and 
approved. 
Secretary 
John Midgorden indicated that based on renewals 
during this meeting the 2016 membership stands at 
18. 
Vice-President 
Vice-President Duane Hughes indicated we will have 
an A-10 pilot talking about her experiences at the 
December meeting. He also mentioned that he 
already has several table reservations for Swap-N-
Shop event scheduled for February .  
Treasurer. 
Treasurer Tom Safely reported the Club is still 
solvent. Although he will be paying the last payment 
on the John Knox Pavilion for the Swap-N-Shop 
event the club will end the year with a nice balance in 
the checking account. 
Parks 
Jim Cianciolo reported that the Park has mowed all 
the fly-over areas at the field. A new fire barrel been 
requested from Park along with a request to fill the 
pot holes in the entry drive. Jim also mentioned that 
he has sent the not-for-profit corporation papers to 
the State of  Missouri. 
OLD BUSINESS 
Susan Calvin reported that she has sent the paper 
work for the 2016 Warbird event to AMA. 
Craig reported that he has renewed the Club’s 
Website and domain name fees for two years. He also 
confirmed that Wilbur Wright will be our guest 
speaker at the Appreciation Dinner in January. 
Ed Baucom mentioned that he is still working to get 
the Club’s videos back. He is also working to 
complete the paperwork in order to pay the rent for 

the coming year with the EAA Chapter. He was 
asked about the EAA projector. They are still in the 
process of  replacing it. Jimmy Cianciolo explained 
that he has a couple of  retired projectors at is work 
and would be willing to donate them to EAA. Susan 
Calvin indicated she will check with the appropriate 
people at the EAA about his offer. 
NEW BUSINESS 
There was a discussion of  the Quad Copter issue, 
especially since Best Buy is evidently selling quad 
copters with a free AMA membership.  
Fred Hulen brought batteries he is trying to sell and 
Richard Strickland brought a number of  hats he is 
giving away.  Craig also has show and tell 
SHOW AND TELL 
During the Show and Tell time Craig White shared 
his work on his Star Track Enterprise foam model. 
Dan Olson showed his large electric powered T-34 
Mentor and demonstrated the electric retracts. Then 
James Sineath talked about his control line model 
built from a Brodak kit but modified to look like a 
Russian Sturmovik. Darwin Ulledahl showed his 
Super Ringmaster built from a kit he got on Ebay. It 
is all together except for the covering and painting. 
(See Page 7 for photos of  the Show and Tell aircraft) 
The rest of  the meeting was devoted to putting the 
annual Sway-N-Shop mailing together. 
	 	 Respectively submitted, 

John Midgorden, Secretary 

MINUTES OF THE NOVEMBER CLUB MEETING

DECEMBER MEETING 
An A-10 Warthog Pilot 

will Share Her Experiences 
Don’t Miss This One!!
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I’ve mentioned it before, and it bears repeating. 
Aircraft accidents are messy things. And the bigger 
the airplane, the bigger the mess. Think of  it as a 
giant jigsaw puzzle. Only in this case there are 
multiple thousands of  parts. And you don’t’ always 
have a good picture on the box top to guide you. 
Also, airplanes are three dimensional whereas jigsaw 
puzzles are two dimensional. Assuming that you 
have all the pieces, and unlimited time, you can 
eventually assemble/reassemble the puzzle. But 
what do you do when most of  the pieces are 
missing? 
	 Recently there was a crash of  a corporate jet 
wherein a post crash fire consumed all but the “four 
corners” of  the airplane (the two wingtips, the nose, 
and the tail). Early in aviation history there was the 
crash of  the Hindenburg that completely consumed 
the airframe. These sorts of  accidents leave the 
accident investigator standing around asking, “Now 
what?” 
	 That was the dilemma back in the 50’s when a 
number of  airliners inexplicably crashed causing 
Australian aviation scientist David Warren to invent 
a fully automatic “Flight Memory Unit.”  This was a 
device that could record cockpit noise and 
instrument readings, and survive an accident. As 
with many new inventions pilots initially opposed his 
invention on the basis of  privacy issues. Warren took 
his concept to the government of  the UK where it 
was well received. By 1957 Warren’s invention was 
in production and Australia then became one of  the 
first countries to require this device (now known as a 
Flight Data Recorder, FDR) on commercial aircraft. 
The rest, as they say, is history. 
	 We have come to know the FDR as a black box 
although they are now orange, or sometimes yellow. 
Rumor has it that FDR’s were initially black but 
because they were hard to locate after a crash the 
color was changed to make them easier to see. 
However, the name stuck. The first generation of  
FDR’s used metal foil as a recording media, second 
generation FDR’s switched to magnetic tape, and 
subsequent FDR’s evolved to digital (solid state) 
recording components in the late 1990’s. This 
progression allowed FDR’s to grow in regard to the 
number of  parameters that could be recorded from 
around 100 to over 1,000. One report states that the 
devices in a Boeing 787 can log as much as 146,000 
parameters. Current technology has a distinct 
advantage over first and second generation 
technology in that it is far less likely to suffer damage 
as a result of  a crash. Also, digital devices are much 
easier to download data from in that they can 
interface directly with a computer in a forensic lab. 

Over time FDR’s have grown from the ability to 
record for a relatively short time to 25 hours in the 
case of  solid state devices. 
	 Regarding survivability, current FDR devices 
can withstand an incredible level of  external factors. 
Some of  these include; Crash Impact- 3,400 G’s, 
Puncture Resistance- a 500 pound weight with a 
0.25 inch pin probe dropped on the device from a 
height of  10 feet, Static Crush- 5,000 pounds per 
square inch for five minutes, Fire Test- 2,000 degrees 
Fahrenheit for one hour, Deep Sea Submersion- 
placed in a pressurized tank of  water for 24 hours, 
Salt Water Submersion- exposed to salt water for 30 
days, Fluid Immersion—placed into a variety of  
aviation fluids including fuel, lubricants, and fire 
extinguisher chemicals. Additionally, FDR’s are now 
equipped with underwater locator beacons that 
activate when they make contact with water. These 
beacons send out a locator signal for 30 days at 
depths up to 14,000 feet. 
	 Along the way, FDR’s were supplemented with a 
device called a Cockpit Voice Recorder (CVR) 
which uses probes located in several places 
throughout the cockpit. This includes each pilot’s 
headset, the flight engineer’s headset, and the 
approximate geometric center of  the cockpit. The 
CVR records verbal communication as well as the 
sounds of  various cockpit controls (switches, levers, 
etc.), for the previous two hours.  
	 Now, with this array of  devices the accident 
investigator can conduct his/her investigation even 
if  none of  the airframe survives. The solid state 
FDR’s and CVR’s can be plugged into a computer 
and give a visual presentation of  the airplane as 
though one were watching a video of  everything 
that was happening prior to impact. And the future 
is even more amazing. There is currently a 
movement to install “Black Boxes” that send 
continuous “real time” data, via satellite downlink to 
a central ground station. This has the possibility of  
providing maintenance/performance data that aids 
accident investigation as well as possibly preventing 
an accident through early intervention before a 
problem becomes overwhelming. (Perhaps this 
changes the question from “Now what?” to “What’s 
next?”)

THE “BLACK BOX” THAT IS “ORANGE?”	 Susan Calvin, Safety Officer
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At the annual KCRC Warbird meet, I flew my 30 year old Spitfire again. The old girl doesn’t get out 
much anymore, but when she does she still turns a few heads. She usually sparks the same curious 
questions about her origins and history. So several people suggested that I recount the story for our 
newsletter. 

KCRC hosted the Scale Master Championships in 1984. We were star-struck by all the beautiful large 
scale RC models. Fred Hulen, Duane’s dad, suggested that we do a club build where each participant 
focused on one specific portion of  the model and we could all benefit from each other’s efforts. We 
chose the Supermarine Spitfire Mk. XIV.  

The Mk. XIV has the larger Griffon Rolls Royce engine than the earlier Merlin variants. Therefore it 
has a longer nose and larger tail section. We reasoned this would translate into a better flying RC 
model. Dave Platt had kitted a 1/5 scale Mk. V version. Using that as a starting point, we changed the 
outline of  the fuselage and tail and incorporated other design changes. We also decided to build it from 
fiberglass for strength and lightness. 

Fred Hulen built the plug to make a mold for the fiberglass fuselage.  Richard Jennings laid up the glass 
fuses. Some of  us cut out ribs and created wing and tail kits. Some others vacuum formed the canopies 
and gun blisters. John Britt had the aluminum spinners custom turned. 

	 	 Continued on the next Page

Builders and Flyers, Left to Right: Fred Hulen, Jim Koch, Vance Martin, Jimmy Cianciolo, Jim McKinley, John Britt.
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I did the layout for the retractable landing gear. We turned to Robart to make custom landing gear 
struts and mated them to Tom Cook’s Jet Model Product retracts. Fred researched the paint colors and 
trim schemes and got the paint colors custom mixed. We settled on the fighter group 610. There are 
many photos of  these planes flying in formation. 

Many KCRC members bought into the project. Initially, six of  us completed the first six planes 
together. My plane was the first to fly in the summer of  1986. The model flew as we hoped. She builds 
light and she flies on the lift of  wing, not the horsepower of  the motor. Vance Martin and Jim Koch 
took Vance’s Spit all the way to the Scale Masters. Vance finished in the middle of  the pack because he 
had engine overheating issues.  

After the initial run, many other modelers requested fuselages and other parts. Many additional Spits 
were built and I would occasionally get calls from modelers from across the country wanting info or 
relating to how well the machine flies. I purchased Fred Hulen’s Spitfire some years ago and installed a 
Saito 220. This plane flies even better than my original and she has that great 4-stroke sound. So I have 
two of  the originals and I also have the original molds. 

Eventually the original plug was sold to Yellow Aircraft and they produced a kit of  the model. However 
it had foam core wings and tail and it typically came out much heavier that the KCRC Spitfire. Most 
builders were putting 50cc or 62cc gassers in these planes. As a result, they flew faster and much 
heavier than the originals. RC Universe has a nice forum called the “Complete Yellow Spitfire Page.” It 
appears they have been built all over the world. Who would have guessed a little group project could go 
global. 
	 	 Jimmy Cianciolo 

Is this a photo of Squadron 620 at RAF Biggin Hill?


